
CRJC Mount Ascutney Local River Subcommittee 

Thursday, July 29, 2021 
7 PM 
Conference Call 
 
Attendees 

 

Plainfield Elise Angelillo  Windsor Michael Metivier  
Plainfield David Taylor ✓ Windsor   
Cornish Bill Gallagher ✓ Weathersfield Howard Beach ✓ 
Cornish Colleen O’Neill ✓ Weathersfield   
Claremont Matt Maki  Springfield Bill Manner ✓ 
Claremont   Springfield Kelly Stettner  
Hartland Cordelia Merritt  Rockingham Thomas Hernon  
Hartland Judy Howland ✓ Rockingham Margaret Perry  
Charlestown Janice Lambert ✓ Guest Rebecca McKenzie ✓ 
Charlestown John Streeter     

Pat Crocker  (staff, UVLSRPC) 

 
1. Welcome & Recap of Public Meeting Guidelines 

Chair David Taylor called the meeting, conducted via conference call, to order at 7:15PM  

Taylor welcomed all present. Attendees and visitors introduced themselves and shared updates on local 
activities. 

2. April Meeting Minutes 

Chair Taylor offered meeting minutes for review.  Judy Howland moved to approve the minutes. Howard 
Beach seconded the motion. Vote: Unanimous 

 
3. Permit Review 

No permits required review. 
 

4. Updates & Other Business 
Status of the September Septic Smart workshop  was unknown. The previous event had been 
cancelled due to COVID and this was expected to continue again in 2021. 
EPA’s Septic Smart Video was recommended for its content. 
A Review of the number of representatives would be considered necessary for a quorum in 
person should be reviewed before the next meeting. 
The second Tuesday in September was suggested as a possible next meeting date. 
Brief discussion of Glyphosate concerns and herbicides impact on water quality to place. The 
proliferation of poison ivy around the Windsor-Cornish Bridge were noted.  

 
5. Adjourn: 8:00 PM 

Howard Beach moved to adjourn; Judy Howland seconded the motion. Vote: Unanimous 
 
 


